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REP 10218/25* To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question 
No. 224 of 6 February 2025, for an update on a project (details supplied: 
Ambulance training base to be located in Youghal.); where the interim facility 
might be placed; the timeline on this project; and if she will make a statement 
on the matter. -James O'Connor 

Dear Deputy O’Connor, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the 
context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for 
Health for response. 

As previously communicated Capital & Estates are currently engaged with HSE 
National Ambulance Services and other services to identify available space that 
could be utilised as an Interim Facility to provide an Ambulance Training Facility in 
the Youghal area.  We continue to work on the permanent long term proposal for the 
Ambulance Training Facility, currently proposed for St Raphael’s Campus. 

The HSE are not in a position to provide the proposed location for the interim facility 
due to commercial sensitivity.  

Once the scope and location of the project have been confirmed the timeline for the 
delivery of the interim Ambulance Training Facility will be established.   

Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 


